
"INTERCOMMENTS
around the hospitalCabell Ward

New R. N.'s on the ward include 
Dianne Hill, a 1963 graduate of the Rex 
Hospital School of Nursing in Raleigh; 
and M. Howard and M. Thompson, both 
graduates of the Duke School of Nursing

Cardiac Care Unit

Mr. and Mrs. Daniel C. Budd are the 
parents of a son, Dennis Craig, born on 
Dec. 29. Alice Budd is an R. N. on the 
Cardiac Care Unit and Mr. Budd is a 
fourth-year medical student . . . .  Dr. and 
Mrs. Douglas Newton announce the birth 
of a daughter on Jan. 10 . . .  . Mrs. Ruth 
Rogers and Mrs. Mae Farrington are new 
PCA's on the ward . . . .  Sue Foster has 
been named the new head nurse on the 
unit

Cardiology
Mrs. Terry Carroll is replacing Miss 

Dorsay Jones in the cardiovascular lab . . .  
Mrs. Linda Grinstead is a new secretary in 
Dr. Henry D. McIntosh's office . . . .  Sha­
ron Primm, a 1967 graduate of Charlotte 
Memorial Hospital School of Nursing, is 
a new R. N. on the cardiology ward

Emergency Room

Lynn Caldwell, a graduate of the 
Bellevue Hospital School of Nursing in 
1965, and M. Brooks, a graduate of St. 
Leo's School of Nursing in 1942, have 
joined the staff of the emergency room 
as R. N.'s

Hematology
Susan Bridges is a new secretary in 

hematology. She graduated from Michi­
gan State University and attended Detroit 
College of Law

Holmes Ward

Susanna Ireland, a 1965 graduate of 
Rex Hospital School of Nursing in Ra­
leigh, is a new R. N. on Holmes ward

Immunology

Miss Dianne Wilson, secretary to Dr. 
Chester Zmijewski, will be married to 
Robert Gupton Feb. 8 . . . .  Dr. and Mrs. 
Carl H. Andrus announce the birth of a 
son, Michael Craig, on Jan. 9 . . .  . Gerar­
do Cabrera is visiting the immunology 
laboratories from Guatemala City . . . .  
Andy Aplin, formerly a technician, has 
left immunology to return to Troy, Ala.

. . . . technician trainee Dorothy Whyte 
is no longer with immunology

Intensive Care Nursery
New R. N. in the nursery is Ellen 

Marie Womble, a 1968 graduate of the 
Florida State University School of Nur­
sing

Intensive Nursing Unit

Claire Brown, a 1959 graduate of 
Niagara University School of Nursing, 
is a new R. N. on the intensive nursing 
unit

McDowell Ward
Mrs. S. Brinkley, ward clerk, trans­

ferred to McDowell from Cushing Jan. 20

Matas Ward
Robbi Parkerson is engaged to Dexter 

Jeffords, a junior medical student

Medicine
Miss Judith Elaine Cubberley, payroll 

secretary in the Department of Medicine, 
is engaged to Dr. Gordon Buck LeGrand. 
The wedding will be an event of Feb. 22

Microbiology

Martha Miles is a new secretary II in 
microbiology . . . .  Mabel Hart transferred 
from nursing service and is now working 
in the glassware and media room . . . . 
also working in the glassware and media 
room is Kathlena Cates, formerly of Dr. 
Hilda Pope Willett's lab . . . .  Jean Hargis, 
Kitty Coggin and William Hogan have 
resigned

Minot Ward

Anna Leatherman, a 1968 graduate of 
Park View Hospital School of Nursing, is 
a new R. N. on the ward

Nephrology
Dr. and Mrs. Lou Gregory announce 

the birth of a son on Jan. 7 . . .  . Mrs. 
Betty Elson is a new secretary

Nursing Service

Sarah Womack, a 1968 graduate of 
the Syracuse Hospital School of Nursing, 
is a new private duty R. N.

The Duke L. P. N. organization heard 
Miss Carol Boggs, R. N., speak on the

"Hypothermia Blanket" at the group's 
January meeting in the amphitheater.

Operating Room

Emily Mitchell, R. N., head nurse in 
plastic surgery in the OR, married Ken­
neth Steiner in Durham Nov. 30 . . .  . 
new faces in the OR include Cornelius 
Simmons, evening orderly, and Lonnie 
Brandon, orderly in the plastic surgery 
dressing room

Ophthalmology

Miss Claudia Hunt, appointment sec­
retary, will be married to Wayne Jordan, 
an employe of Wachovia Bank, on Feb. 
15 in Winston-Salem . . . .  Mr. and Mrs. 
Thomas Carlyle White 111 announce the 
birth of a daughter, Mary Carlyle, on Jan. 
13. Mrs. White is the daughter of Dr. 
Joseph A. C. Wadsworth . . . .  Mrs. Juani­
ta Ohanian is a new secretary to Dr. 
Myron Wolbarsht. Her husband is a 
postdoctoral fellow in immunology . . . .  
Mrs. Sue McHale, former secretary to 
Dr. Wolbarsht, has resigned to return to 
college fulltime at the University of North 
Carolina at Chapel Hill

Outpatient Department
Mrs. Lila K. Richmond is the mother 

of a son, Antoine DeCarlo, born on Dec. 
20. Mrs. Richmond is employed in 
messenger service . . . .  new faces in the 
messenger service include Sheridan E. 
Brown and Sandra G. McNeil . . . .  new 
employe in the emergency clinic is Bren­
da G. Cochrane

P. D. C. Annex

Clara Dean (Deanie) Board will wed 
Robert Lewis Jackson on March 22. Miss 
Board works in radiology at the P. D. C. 
annex in the Statler Hilton . . . .  Mrs. 
Dorothy Latta resigned at the end of 
January to await the arrival or her second 
child

Personnel

Anne C. Boyles, secretary, will be 
married to Ronald D. Kellam, a student 
at the University of North Carolina, on 
Aug. 22

Physical Therapy

Kitty Torgerson married John Ran­
dolph on Dec. 21
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